Minutes of July 1, 2009 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Committee Members Attending: Dorothy Allen, Neal Duffy, Tara Gallagher, Wayne Spritz, Brian Watson   
Members of the Public Attending: Chris Kertyzak, Angela Harling, Jake Sanborn, Kalen Allen, Erich Yaeger, Zach Sinrich, Juliana Liscio, Zoemma Warsnafsky, Emily Cardenas, Daniella Park, Amelia Antrim, Patty Silva, Lisa Yaeger, Dan Yaeger

Next Meeting: Tuesday, August 18, 2009 at 6:30 pm.  Location to be determined.
Clean Energy Choice:  Tara opened the meeting by thanking the High School Physics Club and their faculty advisor, Chris Kertyzak, for attending, and then gave some background on the town’s Clean Energy Choice money. Over 50 Swampscott residents have been supporting renewable energy through voluntary contributions on their electric bills; these contributions have resulted in matching funds being set aside for the town to spend on renewable energy. The matching funds part of this program ended 6/30/09. Although the town is pursuing both solar and wind projects, it is unlikely these projects will be able to use this money before the November 30th deadline. We will not know the exact amount of money in the fund until 8/1 but we expect around $10,000 to be available. The committee reached out to various groups in town to find out if anyone had an eligible project. The HS Physics Club stepped forward; it is also possible that the Jackson Park playground committee may have a modest lighting proposal.
HS Physics Club Presentation: The committee enjoyed a very impressive powerpoint presentation by 11 of the 19 members of the HS Physics Club and their faculty advisor Chris Kertyzak.  They have put a lot of thought into ways they can explore, study, and improve renewable energy technologies. They provided a preliminary, detailed project budget. With a $5000 grant already received, they anticipate additional costs of $10,300. More details are available on their project website at www.spcgreenenergy.com. Thank you to the Physics Club members on putting together such a thorough project proposal. The Renewable Energy Committee voted unanimously (and enthusiastically!) to support the project with Clean Energy Choice funds and will review more refined project information at the next committee meeting.

ESCO Update: Minor procedural questions need to be resolved before the town goes forward with this program. 

Third Party Solar Financing: Committee will follow up with Ed Cronin by mid-July to continue pursuing this.

Wind: Brian updated everyone on the status of our feasibility grant application. The process has changed (retroactively) and our grant application is now invalid and we must start over again with a new application, only this time we must hire a consultant first. The process is more cumbersome and time-intensive than the previous approach. We are looking for someone else to take the lead. 
Respectfully submitted,

T. Gallagher
